MINUTES OF THE BIGBURY PARISH NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP MEETING
[bookmark: _GoBack]MONDAY, 1st APRIL 2019

PRESENT: Cllr Valerie Scott (Chairman), Jean Wright, Cllr E Huntley, Jill Gubbins, and Jo Simes.

APOLOGIES: Apologies were received from Karen Lawrence, Simon Bronstein and Cllr Bryan Carson.  
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: The minutes of the last meeting held on 11th March 2019 were circulated to all present and with one small change from the word ‘impermeable’ to ‘permeable’ were agreed.

MATTERS ARISING: All matters arising covered by other items on the agenda.

AFFORDABLE HOUSING SCHEME: Valerie Scott advised the Steering Group about the discussions with Wendy Ormsby (WO), the case officer at a meeting on 25 April.  She said that the detailing of the road surface was still under discussion.  A paved surface was preferred but the Architect was to send details of the proposed treatment to WO for her further comments.  It would however have to be impermeable to be adopted by Devon CC Highways.

WO would like a little less timber cladding and had asked for the stone and timber cladding on dwellings 5, 8 and 9 to be changed to stone and render.

There had been discussions re Section 106 contributions for the St Ann’s recreation ground but it was noted that the scheme did include its own play space.  It was not yet known whether Devon CC would ask for education contributions but this was a no profit scheme with a significant amount of affordable housing so it was considered that it should not also be required to make contributions towards education.

The car parking layout was being looked at again to try to get the parking spaces adjacent to the dwellings for which they were being provided.

The position of the turning head may need to be changed.

Devon CC had asked for 12 month monitoring of the ground water.  This has already been carried out for 6 months and it is hoped that Devon CC will agree to this period being shortened.

Details of access layout, visibility and road width at the access raised by Devon CC Highways were being addressed.

Historic England had asked if the Holy Well could be restored as part of the proposed development.  It was at risk due to overgrowth.  The growth around the Holy Well will be cleared so that the condition of this heritage asset can be assessed.

Comments made by Lesley Pengelly regarding planning policy issues will be addressed with a revised Planning Statement which will also refer to the newly adopted Joint Local Plan and the further advancement of the Bigbury Neighbourhood Plan.

COMMENTS FOLLOWING REGULATION 14 CONSULTATION OF NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN: Valerie Scott said that she and Beth Huntley had met Duncan Smith. Neighbourhood Plans Officer, SHDC and run through the list of comments and changes proposed.  Duncan had advised that a Proposals Map would be required but was satisfied with the proposed amendments to the Plan and considered the Plan had been well prepared and with the minor changes proposed could then go forward to submission under Regulation 15.

An additional matter was raised regarding the replacement of hedges with high fences in Bigbury on Sea.  Valerie Scott pointed out that any fence or wall above 1m high, fronting on to a highway, required planning permission and that action could be taken if new fences above this height were being erected.  It was also considered that the treatment of garden boundaries could be put in the Neighbourhood Plan with preference being given for hedges.

Valerie Scott said that she would update the responses to the consultations and send to the Parish Council for their approval at the meeting on 10 April 2019.


ANY OTHER BUSINESS: no other business was raised.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: The next meeting to be held at Glen Cottage was arranged for Monday, 29th April at 2.30pm.

